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Year 7 Reflection Day  
On Thursday 29 April Year 7 students from Tenison Woods College were joined by Year 7 students from Mary MacKillop School for a spiritual pilgrimage through local sites 
of Catholic and natural significance. The students visited St Paul’s Church, Mary MacKillop Stable School Park, Father Woods Sculpture Park and Yallum Park.
At each site the Stations of the Cross were used to focus on the importance of two of the school's founders, St Mary of the Cross and Father Tenison Woods, and also the 
importance of actively conserving God’s beautiful creation.
Throughout the day the students were encouraged to build positive relationships with each other, our God and all of creation. 
The pilgrimage was blessed with glorious weather which assisted staff and students to feel the divine presence of God during all activities.
Special thanks to Andy and Annie Clifford for hosting both Tenison Woods College and Mary MacKillop School at Yallum Park. 

Chris Lloyd | 6–9 CIM Coordinator
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From The Principal 
Welcome to new families – and an Invitation to SHINE
As I welcome all families back to start the second term for 2021, we especially 
welcome new families to our community, hoping that they will enjoy being a part 
of our learning family. Furthermore, I trust new students will richly experience our 
way of being at the College where:
 Every learner has a place.
 Every learner has a pathway.
 Every learner will shine.
This is our challenge and our celebration.
Within this way of being a College Family we understand that we are all learners 
and all teachers, where the dignity of all is of paramount importance.

ANZAC Day – ‘Lest we forget’
I was delighted that Tenison Woods College was formally involved in the Mount 
Gambier ANZAC Day commemorations. I believe ANZAC Day not only offers 
us an opportunity to acknowledge those Australian and New Zealand Army 
Corps soldiers who fought and died at Gallipoli in 1915, but is also a day of 
remembrance for all soldiers who have died while fighting for their country as well 
as their families whose lives have been significantly transformed by the supreme 
sacrifice. Furthermore, ANZAC Day invites us as a community to acknowledge the 
commitment of our contemporary armed forces and their families; a day to say 
thank you with deep appreciation.

I thank our College captains, Sarah MacKinnon and Austin Rossi for representing 
the College to lay a commemorative wreath, and offer our respects at the 
Vansittart Park War Memorial.  

They shall not grow old, as we that are left grow old;
Age shall not weary them, nor years condemn.

At the going down of the sun and in the morning,
We shall remember them.    

Staffing News
Late last term and during the student vacation we farewelled Meagan Aplin 
(Mathematics and Future Thinking Teacher), Daniel Ryan (OSHC Supervisor), and 
today we farewell Kylie Withers (Poplars Teacher).

Leave in Term 2
As we commence this term I also recognise that Narelle Drew (Study), Kaitlin 
Egan (Maternity), Sean Quirke (Long service leave), and Simone Gill (Study), will 
all take extended leave during this term.  We wish all these staff the very best for 
their leave.

New staff
We were delighted that late last term former Year 12 student, Ellen Brown, joined 
us as Home Economics Assistant.  

We are also delighted to welcome back Bec Edwards, HPE Teacher, and Tessa 
Richardson, ELCC Co-educator, both returning from Maternity Leave.

We are pleased to welcome back Sharon Brodie, Mathematics Teacher, to the 
College, returning after 15 months with Mount Gambier High School.

We are delighted to welcome Sarah Price (Sugarloaf Café Chef), Kaitlin Horrigan 
(OSHC Educator), Olivia Farmer (OSHC Educator), Leah Mullen (Classroom Co-
educator), Georgia Hall (Poplars Co-educator), Gemma Agnew (Classroom Co-
educator) and Raelene Kenny (Classroom Co-educator).

We wish these new staff all the best in their service of our families, and look 
forward to them offering their gifts to the staff team. 

Year 10 Wellbeing Coordinator
We thank Kate Carroll for her efforts as Year 10 Wellbeing Coordinator in Term 1.  
Following some staff timetable re-allocations we wish John MacGregor all the 
best as he assumes this role from this term.  

Congratulations
We congratulate Kristie Say, who married Levi Bateman in the holidays.  We wish 
Kristie and Levi Bateman all the best in their marriage together.

HHDL Four Point Plan
Our current national context in recent times reminds us of the ‘precarious 
confidence’ that is present.  I firmly believe that our complacency will be our 
enemy in the next eight months, and as such I reiterate that we will be continuing 
deliberately and carefully with our HHDL Strategy in Term 2.  

I thank you in anticipation for your attention to the HHDL Four Point Plan; good 
health, good hygiene and hand washing, good distancing and care for others and 
good learning regardless of student location.  

During Term 2, the health and wellbeing of students, families and staff remains 
our priority. We will continue to ensure that our school is a safe environment, 
maintaining the additional cleaning regime which commenced in 2020.

Gifted and Talented Survey
We have been asked to be involved in this research survey related to Gifted and 
Talented Education.

I am keen that we use this as an opportunity for reflection on our diversified 
curriculum delivery and the pathways we provide for students at Tenison Woods 
College. Our pathways approach is one way that we are catering for individual 
needs, and I would like the insights from our participation in this survey to evolve 
further our strategies to cater for students who excel and require accelerated 
opportunities.  

So I ask parents to offer twenty minutes to reflect on their beliefs and our actions 
in relation to gifted and talented students.  The survey link can be found here: 
https://unsw.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_0Uih2OAwGftwvVr

Nude Food and Minimising Bins Within the School
Buoyed by the Junior School’s successful Nude Food initiative and the reduced 
waste within the school, we are looking to reduce the large dumpsters across the 
school.  We will replace these large dumpsters with smaller bins and work toward 
a situation where we have a refined approach to external bins for:
1. General waste
2. Bottles and containers
3. Mixed recyclables – such as paper, cardboard etc
4. Green waste

We are committed to assisting the College in realising this ambition in a 
collaborative way. 

This issue is one of the major life learnings of our time for our young, and I am 
committed to ensuring that we act with integrity as a school community and teach 
our children, through our actions, about the care for our planet.  Anything you can 
do and advise as a family in relation to refining our processes will be gratefully 
received. I trust that with deliberate, creative and collaborative endeavour we 
can take this very ordinary issue of waste and achieve extraordinary outcomes 
for our school and the global community.

Need a tutor? Studiosity is our free online tutoring service
I remind families that students of Tenison Woods College in Years 7-12 have 
access to a free online tutoring service. Students are able to connect to expert 
tutors for live, one-to-one conversations about homework, assignments and 
exam preparation from 3:00pm – 10:00pm Monday to Friday. Give it a try, I know 
you will appreciate the service offered by Studiosity! 

God Bless,
David Mezinec | Principal

https://unsw.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_0Uih2OAwGftwvVr 
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CIM Team News
Mother’s Day Breakfast
After not being able to celebrate as a community last 
year, the College looks forward to gathering for our annual  

Mother’s Day celebrations. This year, we will serve a light 
breakfast from 7:45am in the Barrie Holmes Stadium, with  

student leaders leading us in prayer at 8:15am. We give thanks for those people 
in our lives who bring us love and comfort.

May is the month of Mary
For May, give Mary a special spot in your prayer corner. It can be a statue, a 
picture or some representation of our Blessed Mother. 
Make it appealing and a real tribute to her beauty and virtue. Use your Mary 
focus during May to regularly pray Marian prayers such as the Hail Mary, The 
Holy Rosary or the Angelus. 
Mary is Mother – your mother, my mother, everyone’s mother – and she cares 
for all of us, day-in-and-day-out without fail, interceding for us in even the  
tiniest matters.

Sacramental Preparation Program
A reminder that families involved in the program must attend Family Session 
C, Thursday 13 May, at either 4:30 - 5:45pm or 6:45 - 8:00pm at St Paul’s Hall.

Term 2 Masses at the College Chapel
A Mass is held each Thursday of the term and is led by a different class or year 
level each week. Mass is held at 9:15am in the College Chapel. Until further  
notice, due to current restrictions, only staff members and students of the  
College are permitted to attend. 

The roster for Term 2 Masses:
Week 2               Thursday 6 May – Year 10
Week 3               Thursday 13 May – Year 6
Week 4               Thursday 20 May – Year 11
Week 5               Thursday 27 May – Year 9
                              Friday 28 May – Year 7
Week 6               Thursday 3 June – Year 12
Week 7               No Mass – Student Free Day

Friends of Music
Friends of Music is a committee formed for anyone interested in supporting the 
music program at Tenison Woods College. The committee meets on the first 
Tuesday of each month at 7:00pm until 8:00pm in the music building at the 
College. The next upcoming meeting will be on Tuesday 1 June 2021.
Members of Friends of Music can take on various roles such as helping out at 
concerts, fundraising to sponsor students in the music program, and other small 
fundraising events.
Please feel free to contact Kathleen Finney (Chairperson) on kafflight@hotmail.
com.au if you would like to join the team!

2022 Year 7 & 8 Middle School Information Evening
Wednesday 5 May 2021, 7:00pm. Tenison Woods College, Mount Gambier

Pam Ronan Centre (enter via White Avenue) 
We invite all prospective 2022 Year 7 & 8 students and families to join us at Tenison Woods College. 
Meet the Head of Middle School, Mr. Nick Patzel, as well as hear from current students attending the  
College and hear for yourself what our College has to offer. At Tenison Woods College, every learner has 
a place, every learner has a pathway and every learner will shine. This is supported by our new curriculum  
opportunities, in our newly developed Middle School, the Gilap Wanga Learning Community.

TENISON WOODS COLLEGE Mount Gambier   |   Early Learning - Year 12 Co-Educational Catholic College  
Corner of Shepherdson Road & White Avenue, Mount Gambier   |   P: (08) 8725 5455   |   E: info@tenison.catholic.edu.au   |   www.tenison.catholic.edu.au  

Gilap
Wanga Learning Community

Principal’s Tour
Open Morning

Tuesday 4 May 2021, 
9:00am at 

Tenison Woods 
College

For any enquiries please contact our Enrolment Registrar, Tracey Davey 
on (08) 8725 5455 or davet@tenison.catholic.edu.au 

2022 Year 7 & 8 Mount Gambier Info Night Lifestyle Half.indd   12022 Year 7 & 8 Mount Gambier Info Night Lifestyle Half.indd   1 29/04/2021   2:56:55 PM29/04/2021   2:56:55 PM

Week 8               Thursday 17 June – No Mass
                              Friday 18 June – Whole School Mass
Week 9               Thursday 24 June – Year 4/5
Week 10             Thursday 1 July – Year 8

Chloe Shanahan  |  Religious Education Coordinator

TONIGHT

mailto:kafflight%40hotmail.com.au?subject=
mailto:kafflight%40hotmail.com.au?subject=
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Leader's   
       Latest
Welcome back to school for Term 2. We hope you have all had a positive 
start. At the end of the holidays Sarah and I had the privilege of representing 
Tenison Woods College at the ANZAC day morning service. A wreath was 
laid in commemoration of the fallen ANZAC’s who fought selflessly for our 
country. 
Looking ahead, we have another jam-packed term full of fun events and 
special activities. Mother’s Day will be celebrated in a new format this year 
with a breakfast on offer for students and the special women in our lives.  
An exciting occasion that is coming up in Week 5 for Year 11 & 12 students 
is the Charity Ball. This is a particularly special event as it is the first social 
event for our senior school students (due to it not occurring last year) and 
a major fundraiser for the Timor-Leste community who are experiencing 
hardship.
This event is closely followed by Reconciliation Week, in Week 6. The theme 
for 2021 is, 'More than a Word'. Reconciliation takes action, which urges the 
reconciliation movement towards braver and more impactful action. We 
look forward to student leaders coming up with ideas for how this week can 
be acknowledged.
At the end of the month, a selected group of Year 9 to Year 11 students will 
be representing the College at our Annual Cardijn Exchange in Adelaide. We 
encourage our students to try their best and enjoy the experience of the 
special relationship we have with Cardijn College. 
Our Middle Years students will be participating in their retreats this term. 
This is a special experience to build a relationship with God and their peers. 
Vinnies Day will be held in Week 8 with a focus on raising awareness and 
money for the St Vincent de Paul organisation that continues to support our 
community. 'Coins, Cans and Casuals for a Cause' will be a focus providing 
an opportunity to gain Founder points.   

Austin Rossi and Sarah McKinnon | School Captains

NAPLAN 2021
Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 will be undertaking the four NAPLAN tests of 
Writing, Reading, Language Conventions and Numeracy in Weeks 3 and 4 this 
Term, commencing Tuesday 11 May. 
Families of students in Years 3 and 5 will have details of testing times sent home 
via a class newsletter. Years 7 and 9 families will have a broadcast sent with times 
of the four tests. 
Individual music lesson times will need to be negotiated by parents/carers to 
avoid these test times. We also ask your assistance in not scheduling any other 
appointments during test times as it is time consuming to organise extra catch 
up times for absent students.
Demonstration tests are available at the following site https://www.nap.edu.
au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site if you are interested in 
familiarising yourselves with the type of questions asked. Students have already 
undertaken at least one practice test here at the College. 
Students with their own devices should still have a Lock Down Browser installed 
to use for the testing. If students have new devices they may need to re-install 
this. It is also really helpful if students in Years 7 and 9 bring their own corded 
headphones, as all tests have an aural element. We do have some spare 
headphones if this is not possible. 
Please feel welcome to contact your child’s Home Group teacher or myself with 
any questions or concerns you may have.

Chris Lloyd | Online Assessment Coordinator

Scholastic Book Club Issue 3 Orders
All Scholastic Book Club Issue 3 orders are due by Friday 14 May through the 
LOOP online ordering platform or by returning the Scholastic catalogue order 
form to your child’s classroom teacher. LOOP is the easiest way for you to order 
and pay online for your child’s book club order if you wish to pay by credit card 
and the books will be delivered to class. You can place your child’s order at 
scholastic.com.au/LOOP or using the LOOP app, which can be downloaded from 
the App Store or Google Play.  Just follow the prompts to create a new account if 
it is your first-time ordering (only one account per family is required). Hardcopy 
orders can be given to the classroom teacher.

If you have any questions please contact Vanessa Courtney by email at 
courv@tenison.catholic.edu.au.
Happy reading!!

Vanessa Courtney | Junior School Teacher

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
http://scholastic.com.au/LOOP
mailto:courv%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
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Terracycle Donations
It's time to nominate a charity of your choice for the College's Terracycle dollars 
to go to. The charity with the most votes will receive a donation from Terracycle 
on the College's behalf. This donation is funded through the 20kg+ of stationery 
that Tenison Woods College has stopped reaching landfill and instead have been 
recycled.
Find the 30 second survey here.
And don't forget to drop off old stationery to The Art Studio at the College for 
recycling and to allow the College to continue making charitable donations 
through Terracycle!

Meghan Lynch | Teacher/Arts Learning Area Coordinator

Students Play in U16 
SANFL Grand Final

Senior school students Anders McShane, Kalan Shanks and Lochlan Thiele 
recently represented Glenelg Football Club in the Grand Final of the U16 SANFL 
competition. The boys and Glenelg showcased a valiant effort but unfortunately 
couldn't overpower a strong South Adelaide side. A tremendous effort boys!

Year 6 Students Leading the Way 
into Term 2

Recently, the Year 6 students were presented with their Leading the way 
certificates by Principal David Mezinec to acknowledge their outstanding 
participation in the Student Leadership Program. The program utilised Positive 
Psychology programs, such as Rock and Water and Girls Power programs to 
empower our Year 6 students.
The Leadership program was a great foundation for the students to build on as 
they learnt important skills and lessons that will help them on their leadership 
journey at the College.

Tenison Woods College Students 
Selected for SANFL 

Congratulations to Year 9 students Sophie Pedler, Susannah Bhutia and Erykah 
Van Gaans on being selected to participate in SANFL's recent AFL Talent ID 
High Performance Program! The selected LCWFL U16 girls took part in a day of 
learning, opportunity, and fun at Thebarton Oval. Well done, girls!

Port Adelaide Football Club Visit 
Former AFL player Alipate Carlile (167 AFL Port Adelaide FC matches 2006 -2016), 
now the Port Adelaide Football club Multicultural Programs Manager, along with 
Braedon Talbot, PAFC Community Programs Manager – Aboriginal, conducted 
a highly enjoyable coaching clinic for Tenison Woods College students with 
culturally diverse backgrounds. The clinic formed stage one of a dedicated talent 
identification program that encourages students to participate in the sport and 
join pathways for future involvement.
Following the visit, students have been invited to participate in a fully funded 
carnival experience in Adelaide. Leading up to the clinic, students have 
completed a guernsey design representing local traditions and cultures which 
will be worn at the carnival.
Further experiences include an Intercultural Leadership Forum, opportunities 
to connect with other schools and opportunities for self-development, job 
opportunities and work experience that may be created within the AFL network.
In addition, the Year 9/10 High Performance Football class also enjoyed a clinic 
with core skill drills and modified games. GO POWER!

Ian Ross | 7-12 Health and Physical Education Coordinator

https://forms.office.com/r/cJW3JWWsi9


WEDNESDAY 5 MAY 2021  |  WEEK 2, TERM 2 PAGE 6

Old Scholars Excel at  
Aquinas College 

Old Scholars Brennan Lockwood, Tori McIntyre and Ellie Gould have won awards 
at Aquinas College’s recent Collegiate Dinner, which celebrates the top students 
in 2020.

Brennan Lockwood (Graduated 2015) - 
Bachelor of Media at University of Adelaide 
attained 3 High Distinctions in 2020 and 
was awarded The Kennedy Family Prize as 
the top senior student of 2020. 
Photo: Brennan being presented with the 
prize by the College Dean, Carolyn Mee.

Tori McIntyre (Graduated 2018) - Bachelor 
of Occupational Therapy at University of 
South Australia received the faculty prize 
for Health. Tori attained 2 High Distinctions 
and 2 Distinctions in her studies in 2020. 
Photo: Tori accepting her award from the 
Aquinas College Rector, Br Michael Green.

Ellie Gould (Graduated 2017) - Bachelor of 
Education (Secondary) Food and Textiles 
at the University of South Australia was 
awarded a CESA Scholarship for students 
who are studying teaching, and who are 
keen to take up a country Catholic school 
appointment after graduating. 
Photo: Ellie being presented with her 
Scholarship by the Chair of CESA, Professor 
Denis W Ralph.

Leading From Within
During the holidays a group of 31 College staff participated in the 'Leading From 
Within' workshops; a new group of leaders came together for the first time to 
commence their leadership journey, as well as our 2019 group reconnecting for 
a Leadership Masterclass.
‘Leading From Within’ facilitates self-reflection, developing staff as leaders, and 
applying their knowledge in a special project that they undertake as part of their 
Leadership journey during 2021. 
Staff from Mary MacKillop Memorial School and St. Anthony’s Catholic Primary 
School also participated in this internationally recognised course facilitated by 
Dr Stephen Brown and Sam Symes of the Brown Collective, under the auspice 
of Catholic Education South Australia and with the facilitator support Leonie 
DeGaris, Chris Payne and David Edwards.
We thank Stephen and all the facilitators for their contribution in ensuring our 
staff reach their potential as leaders for our students and their peers.
"We're all teachers, we're all leaders."

Music Students Wow the Crowd 
with their Talent

In what would normally have been the lead up concert to the annual Generations 
in Jazz festival (cancelled for a 2nd year in a row due to COVID-19), Tenison 
Woods College music students performed live to families with a program of Jazz-
inspired music. Four of our ensembles: Big Band, Senior Vocal Ensemble, Small 
Jazz Ensemble, and Concert Choir entertained the audience in what was an 
extraordinary showcase of musical talent. Well done to all performers!

Penny Mansell | Head of Performing Arts

Molly Clark Shining Brightly 
Congratulations to Year 12 student Molly Clark on being accepted into Brent 
Street’s Diploma of Dance - Elite Performance course!
She will travel to Sydney next year to begin her course. Well done, Molly!



WEDNESDAY 5 MAY 2021  |  WEEK 2, TERM 2 PAGE 7

Auskick Ready to Kick Off
Auskick began at Tenison Woods College on Tuesday 4 May on the oval. NAB 
AFL Auskick is simply the best introduction for kids into the world of Australian 
Football. Auskickers run, jump, kick, laugh, express themselves and create their 
own special moments that just happens to be footy. No matter if you know the 
game or not, Auskick is inclusive for everyone in Reception and Year 1, boys and 
girls. 
If this interests you, please register through the link found here.
This year, the Year 10 High Performance Football Squad will be running the 
sessions and I thank Ciaran Buckley and Nathan Fleetwood for their support 
with this.
If you required any further information, please feel free to contact me via email at 
oppet@tenison.catholic.edu.au. 

Tina Opperman | Year 5 Teacher / R-6 Sports Coordinator

Olympic Cycling Team Visit
2021 is an official Olympic Year. Tenison Woods College is extremely lucky to 
have the Australia Olympic Cycling Team visit the College next Friday who are 
in Mount Gambier to compete in the 84th running of the 100 Mile Classic. Year 
3-6 students will be hosting the team in their assembly whilst the Year 8/9 and 
10 HPE students will be listening to the athletes talk about their preparations 
for Tokyo and what it takes to be an elite athlete. We are so lucky to have them 
stop here to share their stories with us. If you see them wandering around, please 
make them feel very welcome.

Tina Opperman | Year 5 Teacher / R 6 Sports Coordinator

Suitcase Dioramas 
Pioneers of Mount Gambier

During History lessons last term, Year 3 students researched Pioneers of Mount 
Gambier. Students chose a Pioneer of their choice and were required to make a 
suitcase containing six symbols that represented that Pioneer.
The suitcase was to reflect the Pioneer's life and work, as well as their 
contributions to Mount Gambier and the community.
The students displayed great enthusiasm for the task and created outstanding 
suitcase dioramas.

Stacy McCourt | Year 3 Teacher

Year 2’s Make Bracelets for 
Project Compassion

Late last term a group of Year 2 students showed that ordinary people can do 
extraordinary things when they organised a fundraiser for Project Compassion.  
Students spent their recess and lunch times making loom band bracelets which 
they sold to Junior School students and staff.  The girls raised an amazing $90!  
This money will go towards helping those facing poverty and injustice in our 
world and help build brighter futures for themselves.

Kathryn Domaschenz | Year 2 Teacher

Instagram

https://www.playhq.com/afl/org/tenison-woods-college-auskick-centre/798824b4/register 
mailto:oppet%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=


WEDNESDAY 5 MAY 2021  |  WEEK 2, TERM 2 PAGE 8

Call me Frank
Old Scholar Rebecca Watson (nee Green) has published her children's book, 
'Call Me Frank'! The book  was released on 30 April and is now available to be 
ordered. Checkout the post on the Tenison Woods College Facebook page for 
more details. Congratulations, Rebecca!

Getting to Groove with Groovebox
On Monday week 2 the ‘Groovebox Club’ was launched in the Library. The club 
will be run by Rohan Battersby from LimeFM and will be held in the library at 
lunchtime every Monday this term. It is open to all primary aged students. Rohan 
brings a wealth of experience to the College in this field and we are fortunate to 
have him delivering this new and innovative opportunity.
To find out more about this wonderful opportunity we encourage you to call in 
to the library and have a go. 

Scott Dickson | Director of Learning

Football South Australia
Several College students recently took part in Football South Australia's Regional 
Camp in Adelaide. The Camp took place at West Beach across five days, and 
participants got the opportunity to learn from highly experienced and accredited 
coaches, with the aim of being selected for Football South Australia’s Regional 
State Teams.
The students that took part were Lana Shepherd, Ruby Shepherd, Louise 
O'Callaghan, Isabella Morello, Isla Dickson, Finn Dickson, Kade Turnbull, Fergus 
Kentish, Noah Duka, Tyler Beimans, Marcus Gajic, Ryley Stephenson, Nico 
Teodoro and Oscar Livingstone.
Well done to all involved!
To find out more, please click here. 

SAPSASA Golf Success
Last Friday, seven of Tenison Woods College’s most avid golfers travelled to 
Penola for the SAPSASA District Golf day. With ideal weather conditions and a 
spectacular course, 45 golfers teed off to qualify for the next round.
Congratulations to all students who attended last Friday and demonstrated 
excellent sportsmanship and talent. Special congratulations to Jeremy 
Mackenzie, William Humphries, Jasper Coe and Matilda Coe, who were successful 
in qualifying for the regional day in Naracoorte to be held on Friday 27 August.
Thank you to those who helped supervise the day and ensured that all students 
could try their best!

Emily Dawe | Sports Administration Trainee

https://www.facebook.com/TenisonWoodsCollegeMountGambier
https://www.footballsa.com.au/news/regional-camp-returns?fbclid=IwAR013w9jhh0B7jDdK5kk7SFbqNRazSpUwsihMYH1Pj79hYeWWH0GaFuQspw
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Monday  3 May marked the start of Catholic Education Week. The theme of the week is 'Raising Hearts and Minds to the wonder and awe of God’s creation'.
Throughout the week, classes have been and will continue to engage in discussion regarding the following:
•  Has God’s creation inspired wonder and awe for you?
•  How can we Raise our Hearts and Minds to the wonder and awe of God’s creation?
•  Through ecology and stewardship, students are invited to explore the mystery of God’s presence in creation and the call to action to be caretakers of each other and  
 God’s world.

"Loving God,
Guide us to know life in its fullness, to raise our hearts and minds to know God’s love.
Raise our hearts and minds to be inspired by Jesus, the Catholic faith and tradition.

Raise our hearts to be loving, compassionate and respectful.
Raise our minds to be inquisitive, capable and seek truth.

May we be aware of listening to the stirring of our hearts to prompt action.
Guide us to respond to the needs of others and all of God’s creation.

In all our thoughts, words and actions, help us raise our hearts and minds in creating the world you desire.
Loving God hear our prayer,

Amen."

Chloe Shanahan  |  Religious Education Coordinator

CatholicEducationWeek

Principal 's Tour
On Tuesday morning the College held their annual Principal's Tour; a great 
opportunity for prospective families to learn more about Tenison Woods 
College. Principal David Mezinec and Enrolment Registrar Tracey Davey 
guided families around the College, as they familiarised themselves with 
the grounds and learnt more about what the College has to offer.

PAGE 9
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Upcoming Events:
TONIGHT (Wednesday 5 May)
• 2022 Year 7 and 8 School Information Evening, 7:00pm , Upstairs PRC
 This event is for all prospective Year 7 and 8 students and families in 2022.
 Students currently attending the College as a Year 7 student are not  
 required to attend.

Thursday 6 May

Friday 7 May
• Mother's Day Breakfast and Prayer from 7:45am, Barrie Holmes Stadium
• SAPSASA Regional Cross Country, 8:30am - 4:00pm
• Adelaide Careers and Employment Expo

Saturday 8 May
• Parish Mass, 5:00pm, St Paul's Church
• Adelaide Careers and Employment Expo

Sunday 9 May
• Mother's Day Mass, 11:00am, St Paul's Church

Monday 10 May
• Year 10 PLP Session 4, 9:00am - 3:20pm

Tuesday 11 May
• NAPLAN
 To view a timetable of the NAPLAN testing please click here.
• Year 10 Immunisations

Wednesday 12 May
• NAPLAN
 To view a timetable of the NAPLAN testing please click here.

T E N I S O N  W O O D S  C O L L E G E  I N V I T E S  A L L
M O T H E R S ,  G R A N D M O T H E R S  A N D  

S P E C I A L  F R I E N D S

Mother's Day

Breakfast

 Friday 7 May 2021 from 7:45am
Barrie Holmes Stadium

Choice of Croissant, Yoghurt Cup or Muffin 
for a Gold Coin Donation

 
RSVP and dietary requirements to 

Nada Brookes broon@tenison.catholic.edu.au 
by Monday 3 May

 

Counsellor's Corner
This week we will focus on how parents can teach their children to approach 
uncomfortable situations with a positve mindset. We invite you to read this 
insightful excerpt by parent expert Michael Grose:

Watching your child or young person manage their nervous moments can be 
challenging for parents, but it comes with the territory. How you react to an anxiety-
inducing moment can influence the way kids approach uncomfortable situations 
in the future.

Sadly, avoidance is a well-entrenched pattern of behaviour that holds many kids 
back from experiencing life as they would like. The comfort zone that many crave to 
stay in can be like maximum security prison where there’s no escape. It’s incumbent 
upon parents to make sure participation rather than avoidance becomes the most 
likely response even when kids feel nervous and tense.

To continue reading the excerpt by Michael Grose click here. 

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312808/NAPLAN_2021_Schedule.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312808/NAPLAN_2021_Schedule.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312801/Counsellors_Corner_When_Kids_need_a_Parental_Push.pdf
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after school study centre
SENIOR SCHOOL - PRC COMMON ROOM

MONDAY:
RESEARCH PROJECT
PLP
CHEMISTRY
MATHS

TUESDAY:
P.E.
PSYCHOLOGY
BIOLOGY
MATHS
ENGLISH

THURSDAY:
CHEMISTRY
ENGLISH
MATHS
TECH STUDIES

Studiosity connects Australia’s best and 
brightest educators to students during 
homework time.

Students can easily access the Studiosity site 
via the link on the Portal@TWC page.

ART AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST, TUTORING IS 

PROVIDED EACH NIGHT FOR STUDENTS
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https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312124/After_School_Study_Centre_-_Feb_2021_3.pdf

